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On behalf of the Woodinville Water District's Board of Commissioners I am writing to share our 

concerns about the Washington State Department of Ecology's (WDOE) draft Puget Sound Nutrient 
General Permit (PSNGP) for municipal wastewater treatment facilities that discharge into Puget Sound. 

The District feels that WDOE's issuance of a PSNGP is premature and needs much more work before it 
can be implemented successfully. We request that WDOE delay the issuance of the PSNGP until the 
modelling of nutrient inputs to Puget Sound is well understood, the limited available data is fully 

evaluated, and alternatives have been better explored. 

The Woodinville Water District serves a daytime population of over 50,000 residents and many 

businesses in unincorporated King County and in the cities of Woodinville, Redmond, Kirkland, and 

Bothell. Our wastewater is collected and treated by the King County Wastewater Division. We are 
essentially a wholesale customer of the King County Wastewater Division. The District is very 

concerned about the significant financial impact that an enhanced nutrient treatment regulation ( as 
proposed to be issued by the WDOE) would have on the ratepayers of the District. Specifically, we are 

concerned about the lack of a long term benefit such a revised permit regarding the wastewater treatment 
process will actually bring to the Puget Sound and the ratepayers who will bear the cost for these 

enhanced regulations. Further, we think that more effort and focus should be addressed by WDOE in 

exploring other areas of nutrient impacts such as storm water runoff. The proposed changes to 

wastewater treatment plant systems through a revised nutrient permit process seem misguided. The 
existing treatment systems are already very efficient. This will cost the ratepayers many millions of 

dollars and likely not hit the desired mark WDOE is seeking in regard to the cleanup of the Puget Sound. 

The District recognizes WDOE's responsibility to maintain compliance with water quality standards and 
to address dissolved oxygen (DO) impairment in sensitive areas of the Sound. We share Ecology's 

long-term goal; however, we do not have sufficient information to support the PSNGP as proposed by 

Ecology. 

The science does not support issuance of the PSNGP at this time. There remain significant scientific 

uncertainties associated with understanding DO depletions in Puget Sound and use of the Salish Sea 

Model as the tool to support regulatory requirements. The Puget Sound is a complex ecosystem that 

needs to be studied and evaluated by a body of experts. Additionally, Ecology has not fully considered 






